N ER(\ SEY 7 -

g T BEAGH POINT BEACH

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Attn: Document Control Desk
Washington D C 20555-0001

RE: Point Beach Nuclear Plant, Unit 1
Docket No. 50-266
Renewed Facility Operating Licenses DPR-24

Notification of Deviation from NEI 03-08, OG-21-160, Regarding Clevis Insert Bolting UT Exam

References:

1. Pressurized Water Reactor Owners Group (PWROG) Letter OG-21-160R1, "NEI 03-08 Needed
Guidance: PWR Lower Radial Support Clevis Insert X-750 Bolt Inspection Requirements," November
1, 2023.

2. Nuclear Energy Institute (NEI) 03-08 Guideline for the Management of Materials Issues, Revision 4,
October 2020 (ADAMS Accession No. ML20315A536)

NextEra Energy Point Beach, LLC (NextEra) hereby provides notification of a deviation from the ultrasonic
testing (UT) inspection for the reactor vessel lower radial clevis insert bolting for Point Beach Nuclear Plant
Unit 1 (Point Beach). The UT examination deferral represents a deviation from the "Needed" work
requirements specified in the Pressurized Water Reactor Owners’ Group (PWROG) letter OG-21-160
(Reference 1) of Nuclear Energy Institute (NEI) 03-08 (Reference 2), which requires proactive replacement
or UT examination "no later than the next scheduled core barrel pull after July 1, 2023 or prior to 55 calendar
years of plant operation, whichever comes first’. NEI 03-08 specifies requirements for appropriate
justification and documentation of "Needed" work deviations.

On October 11, 2024, NextEra approved a deferral of the clevis insert bolting UT inspections from the Fall
2025 to the Spring 2028 refueling outage to align with the scheduled reactor vessel core barrel removal. In
NextEra letter ENG/JW-FPE-24-003, dated October 15, 2024, NextEra notified the PWROG of the intended
deviation from the UT examination requirements of MRP-227 for Point Beach. The PWROG responded
via letter OG-24-161 and confirmed that the deviation included sufficient technical justification.

In accordance with NEI 03-08, Revision 4, this notification is being provided for information only and no
action is being requested from the NRC staff.

Should you have any questions regarding this submittal, please contact Ms. Maribel Valdez, Fleet Licensing
Manager at 561-904-5164.

This letter contains no new regulatory commitments.

Sincerely,
s /‘V

D|rector, Llcensmg and Regulatory Compliance

¢c: USNRC Regional Administrator, Region Il
Project Manager, USNRC, Point Beach Nuclear Plant
Resident Inspector, USNRC, Point Beach Nuclear Plant
Public Service Commission of Wisconsin

NextEra Energy Point Beach, LLC

6610 Nuclear Road, Two Rivers, WI 54241



